Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) – access to children’s care homes
Your request for information has now been considered.  
You asked:
I would like the council to put out a clear statement on its relationship with Mr Vaz and if he had access to children's care homes in Leicester and which homes and when?

Answer:
Your request for a statement by the Council does not fall under the FOIA legislation.  Under FOIA we can only deal with a valid request for information held by the Council.  Anything that is not in recorded form is out of the scope of the Act.

Insofar as your request for disclosure of information held by the Council about any visits made by Mr Vaz to Leicester City Council’s children’s homes, Mr Vaz has been a Leicester MP for nearly 30 years and it will be disproportionate to trawl 30 years’ worth of records.  The current open-ended question will cause the Council to exceed the time limit of 18 hours under section 12 of the Act. 

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.   
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may wish to refine your request by narrowing the time frame, i.e. for the years 2007 to 2016 (10 years), and we will reconsider your request.  
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor, Rutland Wing

City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester
LE1 1FZ

e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
